Cascadel Mutual Water Co. P.O. Box 321 North Fork, CA 93643

Re: Donation to the Fire Brigade

Dear Board Members.

As property owners of bare land in Cascadel Woods, and still being employed full time where we live on the Central Coast, we do not have many opportunities to get up to Cascadel to check on our property.

After several lengthy conversations with Carol Eggink, it has come to my attention that the volunteers of the Cascadel Fire Brigade have not only put in their time within the public spaces within Cascadel Woods, but also a portion towards my vacant lot.

It has been a hardship for us, since PG&E cut down so many trees several years ago, to get the logs and brush cleared as we haven't had much luck with PG&E. We are deeply appreciative of the effort that has been put forth on our lot towards getting things cleared for fire safety purposes.

We hope that this small donation will help toward anything that the fire brigade can use in the near future. In addition, we will be getting in touch with a fellow, referenced by Carol, to continue with helping to clear the lot.

With Sincere Gratitude,

Jack & Judy Gabriel Account #117

\$15000